
BELMONT 

February 2021 

  

 

Our Community Newsletter 

Town Administrator's Monthly Report 
Deliberative Session 

Saturday, January 30, 2021, 10:00 a.m. 
Belmont High School Gym 

Social Distancing and Masks are required* 

Article #1.  To choose necessary officers, including 
Selectman three-year term (1), Budget Committee 
three-year term (4), Trustee of Trust Funds three-
year term (1), Library Trustee three-year term (1), 
Cemetery Trustee three-year term (1), Supervisor of 
the Checklist six-year term (1), Planning Board three
-year term (2), and Zoning Board of Adjustment 
three-year term (2). 
 
Article #2. Are you in favor of the adoption of 
Amendment No. 1 as proposed by Petition for the 
Town Zoning Ordinance as follows: Amend the Zon-
ing Map of the Town of Belmont referenced in Zon-
ing Article 3.B to change the zoning of Tax Lots 237-
003-000-000, 237-004-000-000, 237-005-000-000 
and 237-006-000-000 from “Rural” to “Residential 
Multi-Family”? 
 

 
 
(This article was submitted by Petition and is not recommended 
by the Planning Board and is not recommended by the Board of 
Selectmen.) 

Article #3. To see if the Town is in favor of increasing the 
number of Library Trustees from 3 to 5; if this article passes, 
2 additional Library Trustees will be elected at the 2022 
Town Meeting, one for a one-year term and one for a two-
year term.  
 
The current Board of Trustees for the Belmont Library re-
quested this article be included in the Warrant.  
 
Article #4. To see if the Town will vote to amend the vote 
taken on Article 7 at the 1999 Annual Meeting to restrict all 
revenues from ambulance billings to be deposited in the Spe-
cial Revenue fund known as the Fire/Ambulance Equipment 
and Apparatus Fund to instead restrict all but the first 
$124,500 of revenues from ambulance billings received dur-
ing the 2021 budgetary year to be deposited in the Special 
Revenue fund known as the Fire/Ambulance Equipment and 
Apparatus Fund. The first $124,500 of revenues from ambu-
lance billings will be deposited in the Town’s General Fund to 
defray the cost items identified below. This restriction shall 
only be effective for the 2021 budgetary year. (A 2/3 Ballot 
Vote Required).  
 
Training Expenses  $3,000 
Medical & Supply Expenses $30,000 
Ambulance Billing Fees $20,000 
Overtime   $40,000 
Telephone   $2,000 
Conferences & Dues  $1,500 
Office Expense  $12,000 
Vehicle Repair & Parts $8,000 
Fuel    $8,000 
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

Article #5. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of Sixty Thousand Sev-
en Hundred Seventy Six Dollars ($60,776) for 
the sixth year’s payment on the long term lease/
purchase agreement entered into in 2016 for 
the purchase of a new pumper truck for the Fire 
Department, and to fund this appropriation by 
authorizing the withdrawal of said amount from 
the Fire/Ambulance Equipment and Apparatus 
Special Revenue Fund previously established in 
accordance with RSA 31:95, c (Created 1994/
Amended 1999). The Town is obligated by the 
terms of the lease/purchase agreement, as 
well as the super majority ratifying that agree-
ment in Article 4 at the 2016 Town Meeting, to 
make these yearly payments.  
 
(The Budget Committee recommends $60,776 
and the Board of Selectmen supports this rec-
ommendation.) 
 
The current balance in the Ambulance Special 
Revenue Fund is $491,065. 
 
Article #6. To see if the Town will vote to ex-
pend the income from the John M. Sargent 
Trust Fund for the purposes recommended by 
the Sargent Fund Committee? 
 

 
Article #7. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate as an operating budget, not in-
cluding appropriations by special warrant arti-
cles and other appropriations voted separately, 
the amounts set forth on the budget posted 
with the warrant or as amended by vote of the 
deliberative session, for the purposes set forth 
herein, totaling Eight Million Two Hundred Sixty-
Four Thousand Three Hundred Seventy-One 
Dollars ($8,264,371)? Should this article be de-
feated, the default  

First Baptist Church of Belmont 
Food Pantry 

$11,639.10   

Saint Joseph Food Pantry $11,639.10   

Total Funds to be distributed $23,278.20   

budget shall be Eight Million Four Hundred Twelve 
Thousand Four Hundred Sixty-Nine Dollars ($8,412,469) 
which is the same as last year, with certain adjustments 
required by previous action of the Town or by law; or 
the governing body may hold one special meeting, in 
accordance with RSA 40:13 X and XVI, to take up the 
issue of a revised operating budget only.  
 
Note:  This warrant article (operating budget) does not 
include appropriations in ANY other warrant article. 
 
(The Budget Committee recommends $8,264,371 and 
the Board of Selectmen support this recommendation.) 
 
Article #8. To see if the Town will vote to raise and ap-
propriate the sum of Sixty Thousand Dollars ($60,000) 
to be placed in the Highway Department Heavy Equip-
ment Capital Reserve Fund previously established 
(2002).  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $60,000 and the 
Budget Committee support this recommendation.) Cur-
rent Balance is $93,311.43 
 
Article #9. To see if the Town will vote to raise and ap-
propriate the sum of Thirty Thousand dollars ($30,000) 
to be placed in the Accrued Benefits Liability Expenda-
ble Trust Fund previously established (2007), and fur-
ther to fund said appropriation by authorizing the 
transfer of $30,000 from the unexpended fund balance 
as of December 31, 2020.  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $30,000 and the 
Budget Committee supports this recommendation.) 
Current Balance $29,292.39 
 
Article #10. To see if the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of Two Thousand Five Hundred 
Dollars ($2,500) to be placed in the Dry Hydrant and 
Cistern Repairs and Maintenance Capital Reserve Fund 
previously established (2010).  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $2,500 and the 
Budget Committee supports this recommendation.) 
Current Balance $17,773.73 
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

Article #11. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of Seven Hundred Fifty 
Thousand Dollars ($750,000) to be placed in the 
Highway Reconstruction and Maintenance Capital 
Reserve Fund previously established (2006).  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $750,000 
and the Budget Committee supports this recom-
mendation.) Current Balance $1,017,966.75 
 
Engineering is underway to consider road im-
provements within Solar Village which would in-
clude Silkwood Avenue and Sunshine Drive, engi-
neering is also being completed for road recon-
struction of Plummer Hill. 
 
Article #12. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of Twenty-Five Thou-
sand Dollars ($25,000) to be placed in the Town 
Bridge Repair and Maintenance Capital Reserve 
fund previously established (2003).  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $25,000 
and the Budget Committee support this recom-
mendation.) Current Balance $153,004.42 
 
Article #13. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of Two Hundred Sixty-
Eight Thousand Seven Hundred Seventy-Five Dol-
lars ($268,775) for the operation and mainte-
nance of the Water Distribution and Treatment 
System for the ensuing year, said sum is to be off-
set by users’ fees. Should this article be defeated, 
the default budget shall be Two Hundred Sixty-
Four Thousand Twenty-Four Dollars ($264,024) 
which is the same as last year, with certain adjust-
ments required by previous action of the Town or 
by law.  
 
(The Budget Committee recommends $268,775 
and the Board of Selectmen supports this recom-
mendation.) 

Article #14. To see if the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of Five Hundred Thirty-Three 
Thousand Forty Dollars ($533,040) for the operation 
and maintenance of the Sewage Collection and Disposal 
System for the ensuing year, said sum is to be offset by 
users’ fees. Should this article be defeated, the default 
budget shall be Five Hundred Twenty-Eight Thousand 
Five Dollars ($528,005) which is the same as last year, 
with certain adjustments required by previous action of 
the Town or by law.  
 
(The Budget Committee recommends $533,040 and the 
Board of Selectmen supports this recommendation.) 
 
Article #15. To see if the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of Twenty-Five Thousand Dollars 
($25,000) to be placed in the Property Revaluation Cap-
ital Reserve Fund previously established (2005). 
 
 (The Board of Selectmen recommends $25,000 and the 
Budget Committee support this recommendation.) Cur-
rent Balance $12,482.26 
 
Article #16. To see if the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of One Hundred Ninety-One Thou-
sand Six Hundred Eighty-Six Dollars ($191,686) for the 
reconstruction of highways, said appropriation to be 
offset by Highway Block Grant funds provided by the 
State of New Hampshire?  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $191,686 and 
the Budget Committee supports this recommendation.) 
 
Article #17. To see if the Town will vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of Four Thousand Five Hundred 
Dollars ($4,500) to be placed in the Heritage Fund pre-
viously established (2005).  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $4,500 and the 
Budget Committee supports this recommendation.) 
Current balance in the Heritage Fund is $39,992. 
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

Article #18. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of One Hundred Thou-
sand Dollars ($100,000) to be placed in the Wa-
ter System Repair and Maintenance Capital Re-
serve Fund previously established (2006) said 
sum is to be offset by users’ fees. 
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $100,000 
and the Budget Committee supports this recom-
mendation.) Current Balance $92,986.70 
 
Article #19. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of Twenty-Five Thou-
sand Dollars ($25,000) to be placed in the Li-
brary Building Improvements Capital Reserve 
Fund previously established (2000). 
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $25,000 
and the Budget Committee supports this recom-
mendation.)  Current Balance is $283,947.07 
 
Article #20. To see if the Town vote to raise and 
appropriate the sum of One Hundred Thousand 
Dollars ($100,000) to be placed in the Municipal 
Facilities Capital Reserve Fund previously estab-
lished (2006).  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $100,000 
and the Budget Committee support this recom-
mendation.) Current Balance $176,992.27 
 
Article #21. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of One Thousand Dol-
lars ($1,000) to be placed in the Election Equip-
ment Expendable Trust Fund previously estab-
lished (2020). 
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $1,000 
and the Budget Committee supports this recom-
mendation.) Current Balance $5,000 

Article #22. To see if the Town will vote to establish a 
Public Health and Safety Expendable Trust Fund pursu-
ant to RSA 31:19-a for the purposes of supporting the 
Town's response to public health, general welfare and 
public safety emergencies and to raise and appropriate 
Fifty Thousand Dollars ($50,000) into said Fund, such 
amount to come from unassigned fund balance; and 
further, to name the Board of Selectmen as agents to 
expend the fund. (Majority vote required.)  
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $50,000 and the 
Budget Committee supports this recommendation.) 
 
 
The Town of Belmont worked closely with the State of 
NH this past year to receive funds from the GOEFFR 
program. Most of the funds were used directly to reim-
burse the Town for pandemic related expenses such as 
Personal Protective Equipment, sanitizing supplies, 
parking and visitor oversight at the Belmont Beach 
and staff costs directly related to providing emergency 
services. In light of these unexpected needs in 2020 
and the uncertainty of 2021, the Selectmen proposed 
creating an Expendable Trust Fund for future expenses 
related to Public Health and Safety. The fund is to be 
funded through unassigned fund balance. 
 
Article #23. To see if the Town will vote to establish a 
Durrell Mountain Road Maintenance Capital Reserve 
Fund under the provisions of RSA 35:1 for the purpose 
of maintaining Durrell Mountain Road and to raise and 
appropriate the sum of Seven Thousand Five Hundred 
Dollars ($7,500) to be placed in this fund, such amount 
to come from unassigned fund balance; and further to 
name the Board of Selectmen as agents to expend from 
said fund. (Majority Vote Required.) 
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $7,500 and the 
Budget Committee supports this recommendation.) 
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

The establishment of a Capital Reserve for the 
maintenance of Durrell Mountain Road was 
part of an agreement reached in 2019 with the 
owners of the gravel pit located in Gilford at 
the end of Durrell Mountain Road. Year one we 
receive $2,500 and in subsequent years the pit 
owner will contribute $5,000 to be placed in the 
account. This article represents years one and 
two and the establishment of the fund. 
 
Article #24. To see if the Town will vote to raise 
and appropriate the sum of twenty thousand 
dollars ($20,000) to be placed in the Information 
Technology Non-Capital reserve account previ-
ously established (2002), and further to fund 
said appropriation by authorizing the transfer of 
$20,000 from the unexpended fund balance as 
of December 31, 2020 
 
(The Board of Selectmen recommends $20,000 
and the Budget Committee supports this recom-
mendation.) $2.11 
 
In 2018 there was a weather event which quali-
fied for FEMA reimbursement; during that 
event the town lost internet services town-wide 
for a number of days and there was significant 
tree damage. When the funds were received 
from FEMA, the Board held a public hearing to 
accept the funds and set them aside to be used 
for a Fiber Optic project, unfortunately the 
Town did not receive a grant it had hoped for to 
assist in the project. At this time the Selectmen 
are recommending the funds lapse to fund bal-
ance and be reappropriated to the Information 
Technology Non-Capital Reserve Fund; this will 
allow them to be set aside indefinitely for any 
technology project.  
 
Article #25. To see if the Town will vote to re-
duce the percentage of the Land Use Change Tax 
collected pursuant to RSA 79-A:25 that is depos-
ited into the existing Conservation Fund from 
100% to 50%. If adopted this article shall take 
effect April 1st,  

and shall remain in effect until altered or rescinded by a 
future vote of the Town Meeting. (Majority vote re-
quired). 
 
This article was included by the Board of Selectmen for 
consideration by the voters. The current balance in the 
fund is $259,241. 
 
Article #26. To see if the Town will vote to notify the 
New Hampshire General Court of its requirements for 
nonpartisan fair redistricting. The New Hampshire Gen-
eral Court is obligated to redraw the maps of political 
districts within the State following the federal census 
which was recently completed. Belmont NH voters re-
quire fair and effective representation of New Hamp-
shire voters in the redistricting process without gerry-
mandering. Additionally, these voters ask the Town of 
Belmont, NH to have the NH General Court carry out the 
redistricting in a fair and transparent way through public 
meetings, not to favor a particular political party, to in-
clude communities of interest, and to minimize multi-
seat districts. 
 
The record of the vote approving this article shall be 
transmitted by written notice from the Town Administra-
tor to Belmont NH’s state legislators, informing them of 
the demands from their constituents within 30 days of 
the vote. (This article submitted by Petition.) 
 
Article #27. To see if the Town will vote to discontinue 
completely, Weston Road, from the northwesterly prop-
erty line of Timothy & Allison Ellis (Tax May 232 Lot 30) 
to its end at property of Pike Industries, Inc. (Tax Map 
232 Lot 31) with ownership to revert to the abutters, 
and thereby cease any an all-public right to Weston 
Road as it crosses the Ellis and Pike Land. (This article 
submitted by Petition.) 
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 Town Administrator’s News (Cont.) 

*In the event you are unable to wear a mask or refuse to do so, there will be 
seating set up to accommodate apart from others so as to keep everyone safe. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Ballot Voting will be held on  
Tuesday, March 9, 2021 

 beginning at 7:00 am at the Belmont High School 
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 Town Clerk’s Corner 

 
 
 As the Town Hall remains closed until further notice we would like to thank our 
amazing residents for being very patient and understanding during this time!  We are 
currently processing transactions two different ways, either from the Town’s website or 
by the drop box in the front door.  For those who are interested in completing their 
transactions online, the town’s website is www.belmontnh.org.  The types of transac-
tions that can be completed online are vehicle renewals, dog licenses, utility/tax pay-
ments, and vital record certificates.  For our residents that have purchased new vehi-
cles or have recently moved to town, please give us a call at 267-8300 ext. 2 so we can 
direct you on what you will need to put in the drop box for renewals, new plates, or 
transfers.  Also for the new residents we will need to go over everything for proof of 
residency and vehicle paperwork.  All of the transactions are being completed daily and 
mailed the same business day.  Most of the residents have received their return corre-
spondence within a day or two.  We would like to thank the Belmont Post Office for be-
ing very helpful during this time. 
 
 The 2020 Election season has come to a close, we will now shift into gear for just 
one election in 2021.  On Tuesday, March 9, 2021, Belmont will be holding the annual 
Town election.  The polls will be open from 7 AM to 7 PM at Belmont High School, 
masks will be required to enter the polls.  The Warrant Articles are currently posted on 
www.belmontnh.org for reference, you may also print out the articles and bring them 
to the polls to help you when voting. 

 

Now that we are in a new calendar year that means it is time to license those 

pups!  Dog license renewal time is from January 1st until April 30th.  It is very easy to re-

new them online on the website, all you will need is the tag number from 2020.  We 

will then process the license and mail you back the tag.  For the new pups, we will need 

a copy of the current rabies vaccination paperwork, which can be mailed or dropped 

off in the drop box.  For our dog owners that are 65+ your home will be able to license 

one dog at $2.00.  All altered dogs will be $6.50 and non-altered dogs are $9.00.  If your 

home has 5 or more dogs, you will be charged at a group rate which is $20. 

Stay safe Belmont, we hope to be able to see you all soon! 

http://www.belmontnh.org
http://www.belmontnh.org


   

February 2021              8 

 

  



   

February 2021              9 

 

 Fire Department News 

As we close the door on 2020 and say hello to 2021, we 

would like to congratulate Assistant Chief Deborah Black 

and Firefighter Katelyn Downs for completing their proba-

tionary period.   We are very proud of both of you and are 

excited to see what 2021 holds for you at Belmont Fire       

Department.   

    BFD Times 
Goodbye 2020, Hello 2021! 
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 Police Department News 

Belmont Police Department  

Lieutenant Steve Akerstrom   

 

 

Police Department News     

 

Thefts 

 
 Over the past month or so we have received several calls reporting 
the thefts of catalytic converters.  Catalytic converters are part of an ex-
haust system on a vehicle that help reduce toxic gases and pollutants.   

 The thefts that have happened in town have been at closed busi-
nesses and in areas where vehicles are parked away from houses, often 
times occurring at night.  The thefts of the catalytic converters yield a high 
profit the thieves as they turn them in for scrap metal.   

Typically, the catalytic converters are cut off with a saw and the thieves are gone within minutes of arriving.   

 Please be on the lookout for people at closed businesses or lingering around parked vehicles and call 
the police department to report it.   

We can be reached at 603-267-8350 

 

 

Good Morning Belmont Program  

 
 The Good Morning Belmont Program is still being offered to residents of Belmont.  This wonderful 
program is set up for people who live alone, that check in with the police department each morning, be-
tween the hours of 8 am and 10 am.  If someone does not check in, the department will call to see if they are 
alright.  If there is still no response from someone, an officer will go to their house to check in on them.     

 Currently, there are 9 members that participate in the program.  So, if you have ever thought of be-
coming a member please reach out to us and we can provide more infor-
mation to you.   
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 Police Department News 

Construction progress on the new Police Department Building 
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 Highway Department News  

 

 

 

 

 

Parking Ban  

NO PARKING -The parking ban will be in affect starting November 15th until April 15th. Overnight on 

street parking will not be allowed during this time. Objects in the RIGHT OF WAY such as basketball 

hoops and such should also be removed. 

 

         Public Winter Sand 

A new winter sand stockpile for the residents of Belmont has been completed outside of the Hurri-

cane Rd. facility. This will allow for residents to obtain sand while we maintain a secure and safe 

facility. A friendly reminder, if you need winter sand for your driveway, we have a three 5-gallon 

pail limit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before you dig, remember to call DigSafe  

Not only is it safe, IT’S THE LAW! 

The Public Works Department would like to welcome two new hires to the department. 

Rick Segalini has been hired as the new Assistant Director of Public Works and  

Michael Thistle has been hired as the new Sewer Technician for the Water & Sewer Department. 

We are very excited to have them be apart of the Belmont team!  
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 Planning & Zoning 

Planning 

And 

Zoning News 

Groundhog Day 

February 2 

 

LAND USE BOARD MEETINGS ARE CURRENTLY BEING HELD REMOTELY (see agendas for login/call in information) 
 

Application Review Committee (1/21/2021) 
• Van Hertel: Review for subdivision of one lot into seven.  Jamestown Road, Tax Lot 118-016-000-000  #0121R 

• Aranosian Oil Company, Inc.: Review for construction and operation of a gas station and convenience store with drive through.  93 Daniel Webster 
Highway, Tax Lot 201-093-000-000  #0221R 

• NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 18, 2021, 8:00 AM 
 

Planning Board (1/25/2021) 

• Mountain Made Materials: Request for a one-year extension (2/24/22) of Earth Excavation approval to expand existing excavation area including 

blasting. Property is located at 224 Hurricane Road, Tax Lot 231-014-000-000 in the “R” Zone. PB # 0121P GRANTED 

• 213 Daniel Webster Highway LLC: Request for site plan approval to remove and replace a storage building. Property is located at 213 Daniel Webster 

Highway, Tax Lot 101-027-000-000 in the “C” Zone. PB # 0221P GRANTED 

• NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 22, 2021, 6:00 PM 
 

Zoning Board of Adjustment (1/27/2021) 

• Timothy & Susan Schaller:  Continuation of a request to add new building footprint and add a second floor: 

1. A Variance of Article 5 Table 2 of the Zoning Ordinance closer (0.8’) to the side property line than allowed (12.5’) but not closer than the existing 
structure. ZBA #1220Z. WITHDRAWN BY APPLICANT 

2. A Special Exception of Article 11.A.3.c of the Zoning Ordinance closer (9.1’) to the side property line than allowed (12.5’) but not closer than the 
existing structure. ZBA #1120Z GRANTED 

Property is located at 11 Gilman Shore Road in an “RS” Zone, Tax Lot 111-064-000-000 

• Fay Family Trust: Request for a variance of Article 5 Table 2 of the Zoning Ordinance to add a second story closer (17.3’) to the front property line than 

allowed (50’).  Property is located at 113 Tucker Shore Road in the “RS” Zone, Tax Lot 107-018-000-000, ZBA #0121Z  CONTINUED TO 3/24/2021 

• Phong N Tran: Request to convert existing restaurant space into two additional dwelling units: 

1. A Variance of Article 5 Table 1 of the Zoning Ordinance to establish a 4- unit multi-family use in the rural district. ZBA #0221Z GRANTED 
2. A Variance of Article 5 Table 2 of the Zoning Ordinance to establish a density greater (2 units/acre) than allowed (0.33 unit/acre) ZBA #0321Z 

GRANTED 
Property is located at 88 Ladd Hill Road in an “R” Zone, Tax Lot 201-068-000-000 

• Steve & Michelle Castle:  Request four variances of Article 5 Table 2 of the Zoning Ordinance and Article 4 of the Wetlands Ordinance to construct a 

dwelling unit and garage: 
1. Closer (40.1’) to the highwater mark than allowed (50’). ZBA #0421Z GRANTED 
2. Closer (3.5’) to the west side property line than allowed (12.5’). ZBA #0521Z GRANTED 
3. Closer (6.5’) to the east side property line than allowed (12.5’). ZBA #0621Z GRANTED 
4. Closer (18.2’) to the front property line than allowed (50’). ZBA #0721Z GRANTED 
Property is located at 13 Gilman Shore Road in an “RS” Zone, Tax Lot 111-065-000-000 

• NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 24, 2021, 6:00 PM 
 

For additional Land Use Information: 

Visit www.belmontnh.org  

Contact landuse@belmontnh.org 

Call 267-8300 x 119 

https://now.tufts.edu/articles/five-things-you-didn-t-know-about-groundhogs
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50703/application-review-committee
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50712/planning-board
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50712/planning-board
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50717/zoning-board-of-adjustment
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50717/zoning-board-of-adjustment
http://www.belmontnh.org/Pages/Index/50731/land-use
mailto:LandUse@belmontnh.org
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Library News       February 2021  

146 Main Street / Belmontpubliclibrary.org / 267-8331 / circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org 
Monday Friday 10-5 Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 10-6 Saturday 9-1 

Library News 

Library Closed 

Monday February 15, 2021 

 

 

Bookish Valentine 

Share your book love in the in-library display. 

        

 

Storytime-To-Go 

Friendship 

Pick up a kit and a few books. We’ll post a short video 

Wednesdays at 10:30. 

 

 

Join the Friends 

Ask at the circulation desk or visit the Friends webpage 

https://bit.ly/38Rr8MN 

 

 

Take n’ Make 

Heart Painting 

 

 

Online Book Groups 

The End of Your Life Book Club by Will Schwalbe 

February 11 1pm 

 

In the Unlikely Event by Judy Blume 

January 15 10:30am 

 

Copies available at the library or through Libby/

mailto:circulation@belmontpubliclibrary.org
https://bit.ly/38Rr8MN
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The Belmont Senior Center is no longer operating under the 
Community Action Program.  
 

If you are interested in any of the other programs, all Belmont residents are 
welcome to go to: 

Tilton Senior Center-11 Grange Rd., Tilton (5.2 miles)  (603) 527-8291 

• Laconia Senior Center-17 Church St.,  Laconia (6.8 miles) (603) 524-7689 

• TRIP-Franklin Senior Center-12 Rowell Dr., Franklin (9.5 miles)  (603) 934-
4151 

You may also call Concord with any questions at (603) 225-3295 

Additionally, you may still call for bus transportation at (603) 225-1989 as 
usual. 

Senior  Center  News 
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 Our Furry Friends 

Want to make your pet the Talk of the Town? Just send a photo with a brief introduction to 

them to administration@belmontnh.org . 

  

Meet  Finch and Owen. They're about 6 months old and 
were adopted a few months ago from the New Hampshire 
Humane Society. They're not brothers but might as well 
be. They were extremely shy and under socialized at first 
but are making progress each day and seem to be getting 
quite cozy at their new home in Belmont. 

 - The McCarthy Family 


